
 

 

 

 
Three Penn Plaza East 
Newark, NJ 07105-2200 
HorizonBlue.com 

 

 

September 21, 2023 

 

 
 

Re: Annual WHCRA Notification 

 

Dear Group Benefits Administrator: 

 

The Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act of 1998 requires that an annual notification of certain health 

coverage for breast reconstructive surgery related to mastectomies be distributed to all active employee 

plan participants.  

 

The enclosed flyer may be used to meet the annual notification requirement for 2023. This flyer may be 

distributed to your active employees by mail or email or in an employee newsletter.  

 

This notice is also available online at HorizonBlue.com/whcra.  

 

If you have any questions about this notification, please contact your Horizon Account Manager. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Kristen Jarosz 

Director 

Contract Administration 

 

 

 

Enclosure 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

ECN0010020 

(0923) 

An Independent Licensee of the 

Blue Cross Blue Shield Association. 


